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March 10, 2016

MEMORANDUM

TO: Montgomery County Planning Board

VIA: Michael F. Riley, Director of Parks ”/ly Bt
Mitra Pedoeem, Acting Deputy Director of Parks /%ZJ

Michael Ma, Acting Chief, Park Development Division =MJV]

FROM: William Payton, Park Development Di\risioyf~6D

SUBJECT:  Trail Connector between the Capital Crescent Trail and the Little Falls Trail near
the Bethesda Pool

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: APPROVAL of the Recommended Hard Surface Trail Connector
Alignment Option D between the Capital Crescent Trail and the Little Falls Trail, including
budgetary construction cost estimate.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

Background

The purpose of this project is to provide a safe, functional and barrier-free trail connection between
the Capital Crescent Trail (CCT) and the Little Falls Trail (LTF) within the designated study area
near the Bethesda Pool, which is located at 6300 Little Falls Parkway, Bethesda. The connector
trail will be in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA).

The proposed connector between these two trail systems is on the Parks Trail Connector list
based on a recommendation by the “The Capital Crescent Trail — Design and Implementation”
(July 1992). Presently, the hiker/biker trail users, in this area, use the existing parking lot of the
Bethesda Pool as a means of connectivity between the two trail systems. When evaluated as
part of the Trail Connector analysis, this connector was rated fairly high because:

* It connects two (2) major hard surface trails;

* It provides direct links to public facilities, parks, and Metro stops within % miles: and

* The surrounding areas within % mile include high density development.
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The Capital Crescent Trail

CCT is an 11-mile long, Class 1, shared-use trail that runs from Georgetown in Washington, D.C.,
to Silver Spring, Maryland. The segment between Georgetown and Bethesda is operated and
maintained as a park trail, whereas the segment between Bethesda and Silver Spring is a master

planned bikeway (SP-6 in the 2005 Countywide Bikeways Functional Master Plan). This project
connects to the park trail segment.




CCT is a highly used hiker/biker trail as demonstrated by the user counts complied by the
Commission from February 15, 2015, to February 15, 2016:

e Pedestrians: 467,728

Bicyclists: 323,271

Total users: 791,000

Average daily pedestrians: 1,278

Average daily cyclists: 883
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The Little Falls Trail

LFT is a 3.5-mile hiker-biker paved trail, largely shaded and offers unobstructed views of Little
Falls. The trail parallels CCT starting at Mile 6 of the CCT and for about a mile shares the same
right of way. Between Dorset and Massachusetts Avenues, LFT uses Little Falls Parkway to
connect the upper and lower portions of the trail.

Trail Alignment Study

Parks hired a consulting firm, Site f
Resources, Inc., in May 2015 to f
study three options for an ADA
accessible trail connector near B
the Bethesda pool along
Hillandale Road. The consultants |
produced a conceptual design for ¥
each option (Options A, B and C).
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All concepts were evaluated |
based on functionality, public
safety, environmental impact, and
cost. Parks subsequently held
two community meetings (July 28,
2015 and September 8, 2015) to
present the three trail alignment
options to the public along with
staff's evaluations.
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Original Three Options

The initial trail connector
alignment concept options
presented to the public at the
community meetings were:

1. Option A: A combination of
an asphalt path and a 10-foot-
wide x 400 feet long wooden |
boardwalk (with concrete
plank decking) through the
wooded area just north of the
Bethesda pool. The alignment connects from the existing crosswalk at Hillandale Road. The
total connector alignment travel distance is approximately 530 feet in length.
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2. Option B: A 10-foot-wide concrete path along the Bethesda Pool parking lot frontages on
Hillandale Road and Little Falls Parkway. The alignment connects from the existing crosswalk
at Hillandale Road. The connector travel distance is approximately 850 feet in length.

3. Option C: A path that includes a 30(+/-) foot bridge-crossing at the Willet Branch with a series
of wooden boardwalk switchbacks to achieve accessible grade differential. It extends a
segment of the LFT along Willett Parkway. The alignment also crosses Hillandale Road at a
roadway curve. The connector travel distance is approximately 680 feet in length.

Community Input

The input received from the two community meetings ranged from those who overwhelmingly
supported alignment Option A in the first meeting; to those requesting alignment Option B: to
those requesting multiple connectors; to a “do not build the connector” recommendation. Later
as more citizens became involved and with the participation of the Little Falls Watershed Alliance
(LFWA), a new option (Option D) was recommended. A summary of some of the comments
received along with petitions and emails are included in the Attachments (See Attachments A, B,
and C).

Revised Trail Alignment Options -~ /T

In response to the wide range of Lt ;
comments from the general public = 1 ran o
and civic associations, Parks &
directed the consultant to further ids o /e
study Option “A” and the new Option £ A \
‘D". Based on the results of the e A "
study, Parks revised the trail L ﬁ
alignment options as follows:

1. Trail Connector Option “A™- a2 10 . e
ft. wide boardwalk through the /
wooded area just north of the
Bethesda  Pool with the it
provisions for safety L / Bethesda
enhancements at the existing /
crosswalk crossing on Hillandale
Road.
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2. New alignment Option “D”- A10 _ /i
ft. wide hard surface connector -
path along the south-east side of
Hillandale Road, crossing over to
the pool complex frontage at the
traffic light at Little Falls Parkway.
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3. “No Build” - Provide safety
enhancements at the existing crosswalk on Hillandale Road without constructing a trail
connector. Other Safety enhancements will also be provided in other areas as required and
necessary to promote a safe trail connection between both trails.




ANALYSIS OF ALIGNMENT OPTIONS

A brief description of each options is outlined below.

TRAIL CONNECTOR OPTION A

There are steep slopes and wooded area between the Bethesda Pool complex and the existing

stream which creates a narrow Space to install a hard surface trail. A wooden boardwalk on

helical piers with concrete decking would be constructed through this area just north of the Pool

along with a section of concrete paving and stairs. There are a lot of invasive plants just outside

the boundaries of the pool (honeysuckle most noted), but there are decent sized trees along this

area including white pines, sycamores, tulip trees and oaks that may be impacted. Construction

access and staging are more of a challenge. This proposed alignment option will:

a) Provide a scenic route and experientially pleasant trail connection between the two trail
systems.

b) Use the existing crossing at the cross walk at Hillandale Road.

c) Avoid the three Bethesda Pool parking lot driveway entrances/exits.

d) Serve hiker/biker trail users seeking to go north or south on either trail system.

e) Split the difference between shortening the travel distance to go north while marginally
increasing the travel distance to go south.

f) Place the boardwalk construction within the Willett Branch stream buffer.

g) Remove several trees, including: 1 - 22” Pine; 1 - 9 Walnut (Triple Tree); 1 - 7 Pine; 1 - 8"
Sycamore; 1 - 8" Popular: and 1 - 7 Popular.

h) Cost more than $600,000 to construct.




TRAIL CONNECTOR OPTION D

construction access. This proposed alignment option will:

a)

b)
c)

d)

Provide a paved 10-foot trail constructed on the opposite side of the Bethesda Pool along
Hillandale Road.

Reduce the number of driveway entrance/exist crossings along the Bethesda Pool frontages.
Require minimal grading due to small difference in elevation to accommodate ADA
accessibility.

Allow the crossing of Hillandale Road at a controlled intersection and does not utilize the
existing crossing at the cross walk across from the pool.

Increase the distance to travel north while reducing the distance traveling south.

Affect the existing streetscape trees along Little Falls Pkwy (three 12" trees) and several along
Hillandale Road (four trees of 10" and less).

Place portions of the paved trail within the Willett Branch stream buffer.

Cost approximately $400,000 to construct.




NO BUILD OPTION

With the “No Build” option,
there are no environmental
impacts  or  associated
construction costs.  Trail
users will continue using
the Bethesda Pool parking

lot as the connector
f between the Little Falls
Trail and Capital Crescent
Trail in this area.

This option has:

a) No paved construction
proposed.

b) No environmental
impacts due to construction
activity.

c) Safety enhancements
being provided at the
existing  crosswalk on
Hillandale Road and other
areas as required and
necessary to promote a
safe trail connection
between both trails.

“WTypical Hiker/Biker Travel Pattern




CONSTRUCTION COST ESTIMATES

Construction Costs - A summary of the proposed budgetary construction cost estimate for each
option is outlined in the table below-

Option A:
Item Subtotal
Site Preparation & Demolition $22,500
Signs, Roads Markings & Traffic Control $ 3,200
Trail Surface $319,750
Landscape for SWM $13,000
Earthwork $5,625
Erosion and Sediment Contro| $9,450
Tree Preservation $19,500
Miscellaneous Site Features $7,000
Micro-Bioretention Facility $75,000
Construction Subtotal $475,025
Construction Contingency (30% of Construction Subtotal) $142.508
Construction Total (Subtotal plus Contingency) $617,533
Option D:

Subtotal
Item
Site Preparation & Demolition $12,000
Signs, Roads Markings & Traffic Control $ 6,600
Trail Surface $151,000
Landscape for SWM $13,000
Earthwork $5,6,25
Erosion and Sediment Control $9,775
Tree Preservation $26,500
Miscellaneous Site Features $14,500
Micro-Bioretention Facility $75,000
Construction Subtotal $314,000
Construction Contingency (30% of Construction Subtotal) $94.2000
Construction Total (Subtotal plus Contingency) $408,200
No Connector
Item Subtotal
Safety Enhancements $50,000
Construction Subtotal $50,000
Construction Contingency (30% of Construction Subtotal) $15,000
Construction Total (Subtotal plus Contingency) $65,000




RECOMMENDATION

Based upon the trail alignment studies and input from the general public and civic associations.
staff recommends the approval of Trail Connector Option D for the following reasons:

1)

From a user’s perspective, accessing the Capital Crescent Trail or the Little Falls Trail through

the Bethesda Pool parking lot is not safe nor ADA compliant. A Class 1 trail connector s

2) Option D provides a safer, ADA accessible, hard surface, Class 1 trail connector between two
major trail systems.

3) Option D has less environmental impacts than what would be caused by the construction of
Option A through a wooded area.

4) Option D has the longer travel connector distance (860 feet in length) as opposed to Option
A (525 feet in length) between the CCT and the LFT but the route is safer in the open and not
secluded within the wooded area.

5) Option D cost significantly less to construct and its constructability is easier than Option A.

ATTACHMENTS

A — Community Input Summary Sheet

B - General Public Comments Received.

G

Petitions Received from Lynn Balzer-Martin (12/21/2015)




ATTACHMENT - A

Proposed Connector for Capital Crescent Trail in Bethesda
Community Input Summary Sheet

TYPE OF
ITEM # TIME FROM WHOM POSITION COMMENT
CORRESPONDANCE
Henry Lebard - Resident, . . . Requested additional information; no return
1 July 30, 2015 Y . Do not see benefit of project. Email g )
Chevy Chase West community follow up correspondance received.
Karen Green - Resident, Chevy| Supports using Option "A" . .
2 July 30, 2015 ) Y PP ELP Email Stated - many appear to favor Option "A".
Chase West community (Boardwalk).
Bob Yetvin - Resident, Chevy Supports using Option "A" i i
3 July 30, 2015 . Email Stated - tof Option "A".
1y Chase West community (Boardwalk). mal ated - many appear to favor Lption
Ruthann Eiser - Aide to Questioned whether project had approved CIP
4 Aug. 26, 2015 Council Vice President Nancy | No Position taken Email funding - how much and where in the CIP
Floreen Budget.
D t f d with
5 Aug. 18, 2015 Marilyn Edwards - Resident p;)oFe()ctmove orward wi Email States - Seems to be a waste of County money.
D t f d with
6 Aug. 25, 2015 Phyllis K. Lerner - Resident © r\o move forward wi Email States too costly!
project.
Do not move forward with
7 Sept. 02, 2015 Jonathan Parker - Resident oroject Email Why is a priority for the County.
Do not move forward with States there is no objective need for a
8 Sept. 4, 2015 Terri Lukas - Resident roiect Letter connector; local communities are not asking for
project. a connector.
Michael Steiner - MSKM Reconsider and reject total States - concept and proposed expenitures of
9 Sept. 9,2015 cn , J Email , =pt and prop P
Architect project. public funds is ridiculous
Thomas W. Hutchison, Pres. Most supportive of Option "B" or
10 Oct. 30, 2015 Bd of Dirs., Kenwood Forest PP P Letter

Condo |l

a modified version of Option "B".




Proposed Connector for Capital Crescent Trail in Bethesda

Community Input Summary Sheet

TYPE OF
ITEM # TIME FROM WHOM POSITION CORRESPONDANCE COMMENT
Supports using Option D Cites the opposition of the 3 major stakeholders:
11 Nov. 2, 2015 Sarah Morse - Exec: Dir. Little (Modlf@d Option B) - 5|dewalk. Letter 1) the Little Falls Watershed Alliance; 2) the
Falls Watershed Alliance along Hillandanle Rd on opposite CCCT; and 3) the Kenwood Forest || Condo
side of pool. Assoc.
Ron Tripp for the Coalition For
Ip_p I I. Supports using Option D . Sides with the Kenwood Forest Il and the Little
12 Nov. 04, 2015 The Capital Crescent Trail - i Email )
(Modified Option B). Falls Watershed Alliance
(cccr)
Supports using Option D Concurs with the opposition by the 3 major
13 Nov. 15. 2015 Sarah Morse - Exec. Dir. Little | (Modified Option B) - sidewalk Email stakeholders: 1) the Little Falls Watershed
T Falls Watershed Alliance along Hillandanle Rd on opposite Alliance; 2) the CCCT; and 3) the Kenwood Forest
side of pool. Il Condo Assoc.
Supports using Option D Concurs with the opposition by the 3 major
14 Nov. 17, 2015 Lyn_n A. Balzer-Martin - (Modifiéd Option B) - sidewalk. Telephone sta.keholders: 1) the Little Falls Watershed
Resident along Hillandanle Rd on opposite Alliance; 2) the CCCT; and 3) the Kenwood Forest
side of pool. Il Condo Assoc.
Supports using Option D Concurs with the opposition by the 3 major
Lynn A. Balzer-Martin - (Modified Option B) - sidewalk ) stakeholders: 1) the Little Falls Watershed
15 Nov. 17, 2015 . . . Email .
Resident along Hillandanle Rd on opposite Alliance; 2) the CCCT; and 3) the Kenwood Forest
side of pool. Il Condo Assoc.
M f i h i A | H uAn H h ” f . il
16 Nov. 03, 2015 Alexander Culiuc - Resident ove forward with Option Email ?e ects Option with small modification at tie
(Boardwalk). in @ CCT. Year round user.
Jonathan Ladd - Resident & Stro.ngl\l/l St:pports using both .
Option "A" (Boardwalk) and States that many of the 200 unit owners support
17 Nov. 7, 2015 member of the Kenwood e : Letter . o .
Option "C" (Bridge over Willett the connection Options "A" and "C".
Forest Condo Il Assoc.
Branch).
Petiti ding th d
18 Dec. 12, 2015 Lynn Balzer-Martin etitions regarding the propose Petitions Opposes building trail connector.

options for CCT/LFT Connector




Al TACHMENI- B

Garcia, Joyce

From: Payton, William
Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 1:12 PM
To: Garcia, Joyce
Cc: Ma, Michael E @ ﬂ
Subject: FW: Capital Crescent Trail r 3y
’ ’ L 0351°
MAK (7 2016
OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN
THE MARYLAND-NATIONALCAPITAL
PARKAND PLANNING COMMISSION

From: Scott [mailto:scott@spacebusiness.com]

Sent: Sunday, March 06, 2016 7:08 PM

To: Payton, William <William.Payton@montgomeryparks.org>
Subject: Capital Crescent Trail

Doesn't appear to be a comment section for you Capital Crescent Trail proposal without signing up to speak at the public
forum.

Please add the following:

Glad someone included the 'leave it alone' option. As someone who lives in the neighborhood BARELY ANYONE actually
travels between the two trails especially by bicycle. As someone who has done it, there is no safety issue unless you got
through the parking lot at high speed, which you shouldn't do anyway.

This plan is essentially a waste of time and money. How's about spending the money on things that actually need fixing?

Scott Sacknoff
6615 Hillandale Rd



william.payton
Text Box
   ATTACHMENT - B


MCP-Chair

From: Dreyfuss, Norman

Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 5:11 PM

To: MCP-Chair

Subject: FW: Capital Crescent Trail Connector — No Build Option

From: Ruthann Bates

Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 5:10:47 PM (UTC-05:00) Eastern Time (US & Canada)

To: Anderson, Casey; Wells-Harley, Marye; Dreyfuss, Norman; Fani-Gonzalez, Natali; Presley, Amy
Cc: Payton, William

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail Connector — No Build Option

Dear Chair Anderson and Commissioners Wells-Harley, Dreyfuss,
Presley, and Fani-Gonzalez:

I am writing on behalf of the Chevy Chase West (CCW) Neighborhood
Association, which endorses the "No Build Option" for the Little Falls
Trail-Capital Crescent Trails Connector. The Little Falls Trail is CCW’s
western border. CCW is one of the nearest residential areas to the
Bethesda Pool and the proposed connector.

CCW residents enjoy their proximity to both trails and utilize them
extensively, as pedestrians and/or cyclists. We are also regular pool users
during the summer. CCW sees no apparent advantages to the more
expensive options to connect the two trails, and believes there is a need
only for some improvements in the existing connection, via the crosswalk
on Hillandale, to make passage safer for cyclists, pedestrians, and those
with handicaps.

The pool is open for only three months a year. For the remaining nine
months potential conflict among users is moot, as the parking lot is nearly

empty.




Throughout the year, it will still be easier — and more likely, given human
nature - for anyone using the trails to use the unsignaled crosswalk on
Hillandale rather than going the extra distance to the light at Hillandale
and Arlington. Connecting the two trails under either Option A or Option
D, the only ones currently under consideration by MNCPPC other than the
"No Build Option," would be noticeably less convenient for everyone,
including the disabled, than cutting through the pool parking lot. Installing
a traffic signal at the crosswalk would be the easiest, most effective, and
least costly safety measure to take.

So, benefits from options other than “no build” would be minor, if any, but
the costs would be great. We do not believe any of the more expensive
options represent wise use of public monies.

Thank you for consideration of our views.

Sincerely,

Ruthann Bates

Secretary

Chevy Chase West Neighborhood Association




Pazton, William

From: Henry Lebard <hlebard@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2015 2:05 PM

To: Payton, William

Subject: Re: [chevychasewestmd] Re: Capital Crescent & Little Falls Trails Connector
Hey there Butch,

Pardon in advance if this email is out of your ‘jurisdiction’ so to speak.

I'm a member of the Chevy Chase West community and it seems we haven't been fully informed regarding the
possible plans at Hillandale by the Bethesda pool and Capital Crescent trail. Five to six years, minimum, seems
like an awfully long time to undergo this hypothetical project. Additionally, we neighbors are trying to figure
out what the pros and cons of it would be. Many of us don't see the benefit. That being said many of us have not
seen any blueprints or proper maps illustrating what the project might look like.

An illustration of sorts would be very helpful here! I understand there are A, B, C project options.

thanks for your time and all the best,

Henry Lebard

On Thu, Jul 30, 2015 at 8:54 AM, 'Bob Yetvin and Karen Green' yetvin.green @ verizon.net
[chevychasewestmd] <chevychasewestmd @ yahoogroups.com> wrote:

Sorry for the inadvertent omission. Many appear to favor Option A.

Karen Green

Ch Ch Blvd.

Posted by: "Bob Yetvin and Karen Green" <yetvin.green @ verizon.net>

Reply via web post ¢ Reply to sender » Reply to group ¢ Start a New Topic * Messages in this topic (5)

VISIT YOUR GROUP

[ — 5 =
* Privacy * Unsubscribe = Terms of Use




Pazton, William

From: Marilyn Edwards <marilyn.m.edwards@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 18, 2015 2:34 PM

To: Payton, William

Subject: Capital Crescent - Little Falls Trail Connector

Hi.

I have been doing a lot of thinking after the meeting held in July. T must
agree with the lady arguing against putting the connector in at all. It
seems to me to be a waste of money. There is no need for a connector,
unless it is used to cut the distance to Bethesda (plan c, I believe), and
even then the whole point of the Trail is exercise and enjoyment, not how
fast we can get from one end to the other.

I will not be able to make the meeting in September, but I strongly vote to
use the money for something that is useful and needed, not just 'fun to
have'.

Marilyn Edwards
concerned resident



Eyton, William

R P o i P D S e s WV i s |
From; Phyllis K Lerner <phylliskierner@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 25, 2015 1:52 PM
To: Payton, William
Subject: Capital Crescent and Little Falls Trails Connector

Good afternoon,

While | do not live directly along the Capital Crescent or LF Trail connector, | am rather close, and a
frequent walker/biker in the neighborhoods for both purpose and pleasure. Please log my point of
view with your submissions for September 8, 2015.

My three reasons for not moving forward with this project are compelling.

» The cost is primary. We have so many other needs in the county; spending over $300,000 for
an unnecessary project is simply irresponsible.

« Resurfacing and maintenance the CCT would seem to be a far higher need.

« The dangers of walking, biking and driving around downtown Bethesda {i.e. the Barnes and
Noble fountain) are now a key safety concern that seems to lack any big picture
view. Signage, lights, advertising tents and crossings appear to be governed by each
development site, doing what works for them. (I suspect this is not even a MCPark concemn,
however, for those of us who move around, we do not bike or drive "differently,” as we
transition across the paths and properties.)

p

Phyllis K. Lerner

7111 Woodmont Ave., #509
Bethesda, MD 20815
(Preferred) H/O 301.951.1112
Cell 301.580.1185



Pazton, William

From: Jonathan Parker <ijaybo2@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 02, 2015 10:42 PM
To: Payton, William

Ce bjb4825@aol.com

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail Connector Project

Dear Mr. Payton,
My wife and [ own the townhouse at 4843 Willett Parkway.

I have reviewed your presentation for this project and as presently explained on your web site, I am against this
project.

My general comments are as follows: I was struck by a lack of a convincing justification for this project. The
only one I could find was a statement that some 23 years ago the designers of the trail recommended that there
be a connecting link between the Crescent and Little Falls Trails. Based on this assertion, it seems the County
now wants to spend taxpayer's money to accomplish this.

Your meeting on September 8 should answer: Why is this a priority for the County's Parks Budget? For all this
time bikers have made this connection thru the parking lot of the Swim Center. What are the economic benefits
and costs to changing this arrangement? If you build another solution, what enforcement actions will you take
to keep bikers from reverting to the old solution. If the new solution makes it harder for them to make the
connection, there will be additional costs of enforcement. Are these included in your analysis? One of the
options redirects biker traffic from the Swim Center through the Willett parking lot. As residents there we don't
see why we should have to deal with the vaguely mentioned “safety and conflicts” instead of the County"s
Swim Center.

This proposal as it is presently presented, looks like a "solution looking for a problem".

Jonathan Parker



4 September, 2015

To: Montgomery County Executive and County Council members:
Mr. Isaiah Leggett, County Executive, Mr. Roger Berliner, Mr. Marc Elrich, Ms. Nancy
Floreen, Mr. George Leventhal, Tom Hucker, Sidney Katz, Nancy Navarro, Craig Rice,
Hans Reimer

M-NCPPC:
Patti Barney, Executive Director, Tom Riley, Director of Parks, John Nissel, Deputy
Director Operations, Mitra Podoeem, Deputy Director Administration, Michael Ma,
Director, Parks Development Division, William Payton, Parks Development Division,
Jeffrey Devlin, Southern Parks, Carl Webber, Southern Parks

From: Ms. Terri Lukas
Resident of Chevy Chase West Neighborhood
4703 Morgan Dr.
Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Subject: M-NCPPC Proposed Trail Connector between the Capital Crescent Trail and the
Little Falls Trail: A Waste of Taxpayers’ Money and an Opportunity Lost

I am writing to you to protest the building of a hard surface trail connector between the
Capital Crescent Trail (CCT) and Little Falls Trail (LFT) by the Parks Development Division
of the Maryland National Capital Parks and Planning Commission (M-NCPPC). This project
is planned to be constructed in an area adjoining my neighborhood, Chevy Chase West, and
others: Somerset, the Village of Drummond, and the Kenwood Forest Il Apartments.
Presumably, we are the “beneficiaries” of this project. The project manager for this project
is William Payton. Mr. Payton and his consultant presented three options for building this
trail connector on July 28, 2015 to residents of the communities near to the proposed
project area. A repeat presentation of this project will be held on September 8, 2015.
Construction is scheduled to begin in March, 2016. Mr. Payton and his consultant identified
their preferred alternative of the three options presented - a foot bridge (option A) -- and
emphasized its advantages over the other two throughout the presentation. A “no-build”
alternative was not offered nor discussed, even though it was raised by members of the
audience,

My reasons for protesting the building of this trail connector are listed and explained below:
» There is no objective need for this trail connector.

e The local communities are not asking for a trail connector to be built; this project is
an internally generated project idea of the Parks Development Division.

¢ The Parks Development Division’s preferred alternative - a foot bridge -- is likely to
inflict significant environmental damage locally by removing more of the already
reduced number of healthy mature trees bordering the CCT and the Bethesda pool
(both County park land) and by its incursion into the Willet stream buffer. The Parks
Development Division has not accurately identified nor estimated the extent of
environmental damage that this project will cause. Mr. Payton minimized the extent
of these damages throughout the presentation.



* The Parks Development Division has not accurately estimated the total financial costs
of the proposed foot bridge, to include capital, maintenance and replacement, costs.
The project manager, Mr. William Payton, claimed that such costs will be estimated
AFTER the project is approved and further design work is done.

* For the above reasons, | conclude that this project is both a waste of County funds and
an opportunity lost to improve the quality of the LFT itself, a valued community
resource. The trail connector should NOT BE BUILT.
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1. There is no objective need for a connector between the Capital Crescent and Little
Falls Trails.

There are two points of access for bicyclists and pedestrians to the CCT from the LFT
from the communities in question.

At the July 28t presentation, Mr. Payton asserted that “we”, the local communities, need
more access to the CCT than we presently have, and in particular, more access to the CCT
from the LFT. However, there is no evidence for this need because there are already two
points of connection between the CCT and LFT from our neighborhoods for bicyclists.

One connecting point is at the north end of the LFT, from Norwood Park, by crossing
Hillandale Rd. and the Bethesda pool parking lot. There is a continuous sidewalk across the
Bethesda pool parking lot linking the Hillandale Rd. crossing to the CCT. A second
connecting point between the LFT and CCT is at the south end of the LFT, by crossing Little
Falls parkway at Dorset St.

Pedestrians are the predominant users of the stretch of the LFT referenced above.
Pedestrian users of the LFT either consider it to be a destination itself, or use it to walk into
and out of Norwood Park and their own residential streets. If pedestrians connect to the
CCT from LFT, they do so either by crossing Hlllandale Rd. or Little Falls Parkway and have
immediate access to sidewalks.

Bicyclists use the same crossings from the LFT to the CCT as pedestrians and can use
sidewalks to connect to the trails from Hillandale Rd and Dorset Ave. At the July 28t
meeting, Mr. Payton acknowledged that there are these two points of access between the
trails from our communities, but he focused his presentation for the new trail connector on
the crossing at Hillandale Rd. only.

Contrary to assertions by MNCPPC, there is no evidence that bicyclists are at an
elevated risk of coming into “conflict with vehicles” if they chose to cross the
Bethesda pool parking lot to enter the CCT, rather than enter through another
route.

Mr. Payton asserted that there is an unacceptably high risk of bicyclist-auto “conflict” for
bicyclists who chose to cross the Bethesda pool parking lot itself - rather than use the
sidewalk -- to enter the CCT, or the other access point at Dorset St. However, when asked,
Mr. Payton did not produce evidence of such conflict occurring or cite statistical estimates



of risk from other sources. In fact, the Federal Highway Administration’s national statistics
on pedestrian and biking safety, and accidents between autos and bicycles provides no
evidence that the particular configuration of the parking lot at the Bethesda pool poses any
unusual risks to bikers who may choose to cross it.

http://pedbikesafe org/BIKESAFE /guide statistics.cfm

For bicyclists who chose not to use the sidewalk to cross the parking lot, they will incur
some degree of risk coming into conflict with autos, with pedestrians or other bicyclists.
But it is neither feasible nor reasonable for the County to spend taxpayers’ funds to
completely eliminate all risks to bicyclists, regardless of their source.

Not incidental to this issue, the Bethesda pool is only open from Memorial Day to mid-
August (and only on weekends when the County’s public schools are in session). The
parking lot is only close to being filled on those weekends and when the weather is suitable
for using the pool. It is rare that the parking lot is ever filled or congested with cars moving
in and out during the weekend days.

If there are risks to bicyclists and pedestrians coming into conflict with autos when
connecting between the CCT and LFT, they occur crossing Hillandale Rd. and Little Falls
Parkway. The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration reports that in urban areas
(BIKESAFE, op. cit.}, most bicycle injuries (58%) occur at such intersections. Attendees at
the July 28t meeting raised concerns that these road crossings could be made safer for
pedestrians and bicyclists alike. However, it is not within the jurisdiction of MNCPPA to do
so and Mr. Payton could say nothing about the likelihood of those safety improvements
being made.

2. There is no community-wide demand for a trail connector.

When the Chevy Chase West community first heard about this project, there was surprise all
around, as evidenced by the intranet chatter. I have heard similar reactions from residents
of Somerset, the Village of Drummond and the Kenwood Forest [I apartments. As noted,
there are multiple points of access to the CCT from the LFT and our communities. This trail
connector project is entirely an internally generated idea from the MNPPC and the Parks
Development Division.

However, it is human nature not to turn down a “gift” worth almost $400,000 that local
government officials insist they want to give you, which is what Mr. Payton and his
contractor did. And so at their July 28t, 2015 presentation, they made their best case for
building their “preferred option”: option A, a foot bridge connector between the CCT and
LFT. After the presentation, when they asked the audience which option it preferred, it
was not unexpected that most people (of approximately 40 in attendance), chose option A.
It is noteworthy that the audience was not given the option of either “no connector” or use
of the funds for another park related purpose that may have been more in line with felt
demand.

2. The proposed foot bridge connector -- Parks Development Division’s preferred
alternative -- entails both significant environmental and financial costs, neither of
which have been fully identified.



Option A entails removing an unknown number of the dwindling number of healthy,
mature trees that are standing near the CCT and the Bethesda pool. Mr. Payton's power
point presentation noted that “approximately three” would be removed, but during the
question and answer period it became clear that the number was inexact, erring on the very
low side.

Furthermore, the extent of incursion into the Willet stream buffer was not discussed at all.
It is noteworthy that this construction is being proposed within the Little Falls watershed,
the most compromised of all watersheds in the County. This being the case, it would seem
that any project proposed for this area would avoid any but the most necessary “incursions”
into a stream buffer. Itis clear that this project does not meet any such standard: it is not a
project that the local communities need.

The financial costs presented by Mr. Payton were only the estimated capital building costs.
He did not present any estimates of maintenance or replacement costs. However, when
asked, the consultant estimated that replacement of the foot bridge would be required in
approximately 15 years. This was in contrast to another option presented, option B, a
second sidewalk along a portion of the perimeter of the Bethesda pool’s parking lot. This
sidewalk option had lower capital costs, an estimated 30 year lifespan, and no requirement
to cut down trees or make incursions into the stream buffer. While I am not advocating for
option B, Mr. Payton clearly minimized its cost advantages over option A in his presentation

An example of maintenance costs that Mr. Payton ignored in his presentation is the cost of
clearing snow from the foot bridge. If the foot bridge is as vital a connector between the
CCT and LFT as claimed, it is reasonable to assume that it will be cleared of snow during the
winter months, at the same frequency that the CCT is cleared. However, given its design,
keeping the foot bridge clear of snow will require greater effort and thus cost more than
clearing an equal stretch of the main CCT of snow. There are undoubtedly other
maintenance costs to be included in the total costs of this project, but they were neither
identified nor discussed.

3. M-NCPPC substituted its own preferences for a project in our neighborhoods
rather than eliciting communities’ preferences for improved parkland and trails.

As noted, there are two points of easy access between the CCT and LFT from our
neighborhoods. Indeed, the CCT is not lacking in use by bicyclists or pedestrians. On the
contrary, it is hard to imagine how much more use it can accommodate, especially during
the commuting to work hours of the day. During these periods, neighbors are reluctant to
use the CCT because of their fear of colliding with the many speeding bicyclists.

On the other hand, the LFT, the segment between Norwood Park and Dorset Avenue is a
valued resource of our communities: a shaded, quiet place which people of all ages enjoy
year round. Unfortunately, M-NCPPC has allowed it to seriously deteriorate over the years.
The actual trail is cracked and portions of it are under water after a heavy downpour. Aging
trees have been cut down and their stumps left in view. No new trees have been planted in
recent memory. Invasive kudzu is visible along the entire stretch.

The Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission (WSSC) is planning to excavate a
significant portion of this parkland this fall, 2015, to replace aging pipes. A temporary road
for construction vehicles through a segment of the park will also be constructed. WSSC has



announced that it will undo the construction damage caused by its work after it is done, but
that in no way means that it will address the long standing quality problems noted.

| recently raised these issues with the Park manager, Mr. Jeff Devlin. 1asked him if the LFT,
including the piece that connects to Massachusetts Ave. and runs southward, roughly
parallel with the CCT, is scheduled to be upgraded in the future. Mr. Devlin’s response was
an emphatic “no”. He explained that the LFT is in a long queue of trails needing upgrading
but that there are many more trails in the County that are in worse shape and thus would be
upgraded sooner.

4. To summarize:

M-NCPPC lacks funds to address needed upgrading of trails and parkland throughout the
County, including the LFT. At the same time the M-NCPPC, through its Parks Development
Division, has close to $400,000. available to build a foot bridge connector between the LFT
and CCT that is not needed, not demanded by the community-at-large, and will incur
significant but as yet un-specified environmental damage and ongoing financial costs
to taxpayers.

Clearly, this proposed connector between the CCT and LFT should be rejected
outright,

The funds could be put to better use to upgrade the LFT and its surrounding parkland or
other trails in the County. To address bicycle and pedestrian safety in our communities, the
County and State should cooperate to improve traffic management at the intersections of
the LFT and Hillandale Rd. and Dorset St. and Little Falls Parkway. In addition, MNCPPC
should address improving bicyclist and pedestrian safety on the CCT itself. This is where
bicyclist accidents are occurring, frequently involving pedestrians.



Paﬁon, William

From: Michael Steiner <msteiner@mskmarchitects.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 09, 2015 10:43 AM

To: Payton, William

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail connector at Bethesda Pool

Dear Mr. Payton-

| have to say that this concept and the proposed expenditure of public funds is ridiculous from the start. The idea of
creating a “safe” passage through or around the Bethesda Pool parking lot is completely overshadowed by the fact that
pedestrians and bicyclists still have to cross Little Falls Parkway on the west side of the pool, and Hillandale Road on the
east side, two more dangerous exposures for pedestrians and cyclists. Also, has no one mentioned that there is already
a sidewalk between the pool building and the pool parking lot?

Please reconsider and reject this project.

Sincerely,
Michael Steiner, AIA

MSKM ARCHITECTS
4838 Drummond Avenue
Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Office: 202/337-4466
Facsimile: 202/338-2555
Mobile:  703/795-6717

e-mail: msleiner @ mskmarchitects.com
website: www.mskmarchitects.com




KENWOOD
FOREST Ii

6658A Hillandale Road, Chevy Chase, MD 20815 (301} 657-2683
kenwoodforest2@verizon.net

October 30, 2015

William Payton, Project Manager
Montgomery County Parks

9500 Brunett Avenue

Silver Spring, MD 20901

Dear Mr. Payton:

Kenwoed Forest Condominium II consists of 278 residences located on some 36 acres of land
adjacent to both the Capital Crescent and Little Fall Trails. What you decide to do to connect the
two trails will directly affect the guality of life in our community. I write on behalf of the Board
of Directors of the Condominium to express our views on the options before you.

As an initial matter, we applaud your plan to improve the parking lot at the swimming pool.
Improving the parking situation there is needed from a public safety standpoint. Even if you do
not decide to go forward with a connector, we believe you should go forward with improving
parking at the pool. When compared to the other presented options, our residents are most
supportive of Option B, and oppose the other options, for several reasons. Our homeowners
oppose Option A because it interferes with the stream buffer and requires cutting down large
native trees that benefit the environment and form a visual and sound screen between our
townhomes and the Bethesda Pool. When your design team showed slides comparing the “pros™
and “cons” of each plan, Option A was labeled “most harmful to the environment.” Even if the
tree cutting and stream buffer problems can be minimized or eliminated, the presence of an
elevated “boardwalk™ in our community is not desirable in terms of appearance, congestion and
noise levels. Planners may refer to the environment in abstract terms, but the impact of this
potential project falls most directly and heavily on our immediate environment. Indeed, it
literally is “in our front and back yards” and we want to preserve the integrity of our
neighborhood to the greatest extent possible. Option C is opposed due to its high costs and
impractical design. We feel that this option would fail to achieve the stated objectives of the
project and serve as a poor financial decision for the County.



Mr. William Payton Page Two

If it is decided that a connector is necessary, we believe that option B, or a modified option B,
would best serve the need to connect the two trails and would minimize the negative impact on
the environment and the integrity of our neighborhood. We like the modified option B that was
discussed at the last public meeting. The modified option B would locate the Hillandale Road
segment on the east side of Hillandale Road. Both option B and modified option B would have
the connector join the Capital Crescent Trail at an already established entry point. Modified
option B would have the additional safety features of placing the Hillandale Road crossing at the
traffic signal at Little Falls and eliminating the need to cross in front of two of the entrances/exits
to the pool.

If you go forward with the connector, we urge you to use modified option B or original option B.

Respectfully,

Fromas U Jdrtol~

Thomas W. Hutchison, President
Board of Directors, Kenwood Forest Condominium II

ce: Mike Riley, Director, Montgomery County Parks
Michael Ma, Acting Chief of Development, Montgomery County Parks
Ron Tripp, Chairman of the Board, Coalition for the Capital Crescent Trail



LiTTLE FALLS WATERSHED ALLIANCE
F DUCATION - ACTION - STEWARDSHIF

E xecutive Director

Sarah Morse November 2, 2015
Butch Payton, Project Manager
M-NCPPC Montgomery Parks
Board of Directors 9500 Brunett Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20901
Daniel Dogzier,
Fresident Dear Mr. Payton,
M'k,cl Moor.c. I am the executive director of the Little Falls Watershed Alliance, an environmental
Vice Fresident stewardship group for the Little Falls watershed. We have over 1,200 members and work
Sara Scheeberg closely with the Park on invasive weed removal projects, habitat restoration, clean-ups and
Robinson, other stewardship needs of our natural areas. Over 400 volunteers a year participate in our
Secretary almost weekly events.
Maurie [ athan, We have been following the plans for a connector between the Capital Crescent Trail and
T reasurer the Little Falls Hiker/Biker trail closely as it is in our watershed and connects two of the
most popular trails. One of our members attended the September tmeeting to express our
Suzanne Richman concern about losing trees to the new trail.

Jack Sobel

E)oarc{@|Fwa.org

In October, our board was able to do a site visit and we continue to be concerned over the
loss of trees associated with the favorite option - Option A, the boardwalk through the
woods behind the Bethesda Pool. We counted at least five mature native trees near the
Bethesda Pool that would have to be cut down to allow for the connector. In addition, it
appears that many smaller trees would need to be cut down where the connector would
intersect with the bike path. We also worry about potential erosion of the very steep
slopes caused by construction activity. The access to this area is very tight and we believe
considerable damage will be done while building the boardwalk. We oppose Option A as
the environmental costs are too high.

Option B, a sidewalk along Hillandaie and Little Falls Parkway, does not require as many
trees to be cut down, but has the disadvantage of crossing the parking lot entrance and
exit — which has been cited as a safety concern.

With this in mind, we respectfully propose a fourth option which we call Option D.
Option D is a sidewalk on Hillandale across the street from the pool—on the south-east
side. Users would cross Hillandale at the light at Little Falls Parkway and the trail would
continue alongside the Parkway to the Capital Crescent Trail (as it would in Option B).
(See attached map.)

Option D has several important advantages:
¢ No mature trees would need to be removed. Our site visit revealed that there
is adequate space for a sidewalk with the loss of only a few small trees.

4920 Dorsct Avcnuc, C]‘ncvg Chasc, MD 20805+ www.L]:WA.org

Little Falls Watershed Alliance is a 501(c) (3} non-profit organization. All donaticns are tax deductible.
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¢ Safe crossing of Hillandale. Trail users would cross Hillandale safely at the traffic light at
Little Falls. This is the only option that addresses the project’s oft stated objective
“To provide safe crossing of Hillandale Road”. (From the presentation, July 28, 2015 -
http:/ /www.montgomeryparks.org/pdd/cip/documents/cct_public_mtg presentation_07
-29-2015.pdf)

o  Allows users to enter/exit the Capital Crescent trail at an existing intersection. We feel this
is the safest place for a new trail to intersect as Capital Crescent trail users must stop at the
entrance to the Bethesda Pool to cross Little Falls Parkway.

Our board members are avid bikers and several use the trail system to commute to work. We appreciate
your work on this and hope we can find a solution that allows for a healthy and intact environment as
well as a robust trail system. Please don’t hesitate to call us if you have any questions regarding our
proposal - Option D. We would love the opportunity to walk the area with the planners.

With Gratitude for Yowur Work in the Park,

Sardh Mors

Executive Director

Ce:

Mike Riley, Montgomery Parks

Michael Ma, Montgomery Parks

Ron Tripp, Coalition for the Capital Crescent Trail
Lynn Balzer-Martin, Kenwood Forest

LI:WA * 4920 Dorsct Avcnuc, Cl‘lcvg Cl‘rasc, MD 20815 www.]___FWA.org
Little Falls Watershed Alliance is a 501(c) (3) non-profit arganization. All donations are tax deductible.
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Option D

This sidewalk would run along the
south-east side of Hillandale, crossing to the
pool at the light at Little Falls Parkway.

This is the only option that satisfies the
project objective to provide a safe crossing
of Hillandale Road.
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Parton, Wi_lliam

From: Ron Tripp <ron.tripp@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, November 04, 2015 8:54 PM

To: Payton, William

Cc: Ma, Michael

Subject: Little Falls Trail / Capital Crescent Trail Connector

Butch Payton, M-NCPPC
Hi Butch,

The board of The Coalition For The Capital Crescent Trail (CCCT) has discussed the connector trail options, and we have
been in contact with the community. Our interests are The Capital Crescent Trail (CCT), the users of the trail and our
neighbors who live along the trail.

The Coalition's principle concern with new connections to the trail is safety. Clearly, the safest place for such a
connection is at Little Falls Parkway, where trail traffic is already slowed and in the open, as opposed to the middle of a
section of the trail that is heavily traveled and where bikes are up to cruising speed. We could only support another
connection midway between the parkway and Bradley Blvd if the neighborhood was seeking it; and clearly they are

not. In fact, we share the concerns that Kenwood Forest Hl and The Little Falls Watershed Alliance have expressed about
the loss of mature trees.

Although the CCCT believes that option B {connecting at Little Falls Parkway) is the most practical of the three options
proposed by M-NCPPC, being safer, more convenient, and ‘greener’; the CCCT prefers what Kenwood Forest |l has
referred to as "modified option B", and what the Watershed Alliance calls "Option D". This suggestion makes use of the
existing stoplight at Hillandale Road for a safe crossing and runs along the parkway away from the pool parking lot (a
concern of people who spoke at the public meetings) and connects to the CCT at an existing intersection where traffic is
slowed.

The Coalition For The Capital Crescent Trail supports a connection from The Litile Falls Trail to the CCT using 'Option D /
Modified Option B' as proposed by the community.

Sincerely,
Ron Tripp

Chair
The Coalition For The Capital Crescent Trail



Paxton, William

= = P ]
From: Sarah Morse <morsekathan@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, November 15, 2015 3:29 PM
To: Payton, William; Riley, Mike; Ma, Michael
Cc Lynn Balzer-Martin; Barbara Butera; Ron Tripp
Subject: Proposed Connector for Capital Crescent Trail in Bethesda
Hi,

I have not heard back from anyone regarding the proposed connector to the Capital Crescent trail. At this time,
it looks like Parks is actively pursuing Option A, the route through the woods behind the Bethesda Pool despite
the opposition of three major stakeholders - the Little Falls Watershed Alliance, The Coalition for the Capital
Crescent Trail and the Kenwood Forest I[1 Condo Association.

I would like to request a meeting with the Parks we can hear where you are on the proposed trail. I am hoping
that as stewards for our fragile natural environment that you are not planning on proceeding with Option A
which required cutting down dozens of trees and shrubs to join the trails when the grassy right of way along
Hillandale is an option.

I am available most days, so please propose some times so we can set up a meeting,

Thanks for you time on this,
Sarah

Sarah Morse

Executive Director

LIttle Falls Watershed Alliance
301-907-3298

On Tue, Nov 3, 2015 at 3:44 PM, Sarah Morse <morsekathan @ gmail.com> wrote:

Dear Mr. Payton,

[ am the executive director of the Little Falls Watershed Alliance, an environmental stewardship group for the
Little Falls watershed. We have over 1,200 members and work closely with the Park on invasive weed
removal projects, habitat restoration, clean-ups and other stewardship needs of our natural areas. Over 400
volunteers a year participate in our almost weekly events.

We have been following the plans for a connector between the Capital Crescent Trail and the Little Falls
Hiker/Biker trail closely as it is in our watershed and connects two of the most popular trails. One of our
members attended the September meeting to express our concern about losing trees to the new trail.



In October, our board was able to do a site visit and we continue to be concerned over the loss of trees
associated with the favorite option - Option A, the boardwalk through the woods behind the Bethesda

Pool. We counted at least five mature native trees near the Bethesda Pool that would have to be cut down to
allow for the connector. In addition, it appears that many smaller trees would need to be cut down where the
connector would intersect with the bike path. We also worry about potential erosion of the very steep slopes
caused by construction activity. The access to this area is very tight and we believe considerable damage will
be done while building the boardwalk. We oppose Option A as the environmental costs are too high.

Option B, a sidewalk along Hillandale and Little Falls Parkway, does not require as many trees to be cut down,
but has the disadvantage of crossing the parking lot entrance and exit — which has been cited as a safety
concern.

With this in mind, we respectfully propose a fourth option which we call Option D. Option D is a
sidewalk on Hillandale across the street from the pool-—on the south-east side. Users would cross Hillandale
at the light at Little Falls Parkway and the trail would continue alongside the Parkway to the Capital Crescent
Trail (as it would in Option B). (See map below.)

Option D has several important advantages:

* No mature trees would need to be removed. Our site visit revealed that there is adequate space for a
sidewalk with the loss of only a few small trees.

- Safe crossing of Hillandale. Trail users would cross Hillandale safely at the traffic light at Little Falls. This
is the only option that addresses the project’s oft stated objective “To provide safe crossing of Hillandale
Road”. (From the presentation, July 28, 2015 -
http://www.montgomeryparks.org/pdd/cip/documents/cct_public_mtg_presentation 07-29-2015.pdf)

- Allows users to enter/exit the Capital Crescent trail at an existing intersection. We feel this is the safest
place for a new trail to intersect as Capital Crescent trail users must stop at the entrance to the Bethesda Pool to
cross Little Falls Parkway.

Our board members are avid bikers and several use the trail system to commute to work. We appreciate your
work on this and hope we can find a solution that allows for a healthy and intact environment as well as a
robust trail system. Please don’t hesitate to call us if you have any questions regarding our support of Option
D. We would love the opportunity to walk the area with the planners.



With Gratitude for Your Work in the Park,

Sarah Morse
Executive Director

Little Falls Watershed Alliance
301-907-3298

Cc:

Mike Riley, Montgomery Parks

Michael Ma, Montgomery Parks

Ron Tripp, Coalition for the Capital Crescent Trail

Lynn Balzer-Martin, Kenwood Forest Neighbors
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Support your local watershed group. Visit Little Falls Watershed Alliance online at wow.LEWA.org

Find us on Facebook!

Sarah Morse

Support your local watershed group. Visit Little Falls Watershed Alliance online - www.LFWA.org

Find us on Facebook!




Paxton, William

From: Lynn <lynnb2k®aol.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2015 10:59 PM

To: Payton, William

Subject: From Lynn Balzer-Martin -- re trail connector
Mr. Payton,

Thank you again for the generous amount of time you spent talking on the phone with me today. | would be very
interested in receiving feedback on the information you receive from the complete topographical survey of the site for
Option A. | would also be interested personally in any updates you can provide about decisions being made as to which
Option (if any) is being most sericusly considered. And, as | mentioned, | am also happy to share such information with
some of the other major stakeholders so that you do not have to engage in multiple communications concerning this same
subject.

I am providing my contact information below.

With appreciaticon,
Lynn A. Balzer-Martin

LynnB2K@aol.com
(301)654-1668 at all times



William {Butch) Payton
Civil Engineer/Project Manager

Maryland - National Capital Park and Planning

Commission

Montgomery County Department of Parks

9500 Brunett Avenue, Silver Spring, MD 20901,

Email: William.Payton@MontgomeryParks.Org

Tel: 301.495.3587 | Fax:

301.585.1921 |www.montgomeryparks.org

Visit www.parkprojects.org for CIP and park development -

information.

From: Eiser, Ruthann [mailto:Ruthann.Eiser@maontgomerycountymd.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2015 12:55 PM

To: Payton, William

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail Connector project question

Hi Butch,

I'm following up from my earlier voice message and thought it might be easier for you to respond by e-mail. Nancy
received a constituent call regarding the proposed funding and development of the Capital Crescent Trail Connector
Project in Bethesda, near the Bethesda Pool. Does this project have approved CIP funding? If yes, how much and where
in the CIP budget can | find the line item? Also, can you please recommend which method is best for official public
comment and who should the comments be directed too? Or, is there an upcoming public hearing? Any input or
information regarding this information is extremely helpful.

Thank you and | look forward to your response,
Ruthann Eiser

Aide to Council Vice President Nancy Floreen
240-777-7959



Paﬁon, William
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From: Alexander Culiuc <aculiuc@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 03, 2015 4:18 PM

To: Payton, William

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail linkage at Bethesda Pool
Attachments: CAPITAL CRESCENT TRAIL LETTER.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Payton,

I am a resident in the Kenwood Forest IT (KFII) condominium community. I just saw the letter that our KFII
Board of Directors has sent you regarding the CCT linkage in which they argue for option B. I respectfully
disagree with the Board's view, and present below a number of arguments in favor of option A.

[ 'am a year-round commuter on the CCT (equally split between running and biking) and weekend user of LFT.
My wife commutes by car. I also live at the very "bottom" of KFII, on Willett Pkwy, so all three options would
affect directly my household, as biker, runner, car commuter and resident homeowner with windows looking
directly towards proposed A and C trails. Given all this, I think I can give a fairly balanced assessment of all
options discussed.

I would like to start with two observations:

1st observation. Most weekday bike traffic crossing Hilandale and continuing into CCT are commuters going
to Washington downtown (there are many more bikers going southbound in the morning than northbound, and
vice-versa in the evening). The current path the the parking lot is fast, direct and convenient for commuters
(albeit not very safe).

2nd observation. Most weekend traffic, on the other hand, goes towards the Bethesda downtown shopping
area. Currently, to go to the downtown from LFT, one has to take a detour to the south around the pool before
heading north on the CCT. So the current setup is not convenient for the most usual weekend pattern.

Any change to the linkage between LFT and CCT should facilitate Bethesda-bound traffic (especially in
weekend), while not compromising the convenience of the current setup for DC bike commuters (or
compromising it only marginally, if safety can be considerably improved). Clearly, option A is the only one that
meets this criterion, as charts the middle path from LFT to CCT, while greatly improving safety (no more
crossing of pool access roads).

Now the point-by-point analysis of the three options.

Option B is not the way to go. [ second two points raised in the July 28 meeting, and highlight two more:

* It still crosses the three exits through the pool parking lot. My problem biking through the parking are not the
cars parked, but the cars entering/leaving the parking through those three access points. Especially in the
summer, when the place gets very busy with pool visitors. So option B does not in any way address the safety
concerns associated with the current setup.

* It will not see much use. In all likelihood, I will continue taking the shortcut through the parking lot, as it is
much faster (with no worse safety, as trail B would not address the main safety hazard of the current setup --
previous bullet).



* In the summer, pool goers constantly park on the curbside of Hillandale, and are likely to continue doing even
after a tratl is installed right next to it. It means that there will be plenty of car doors opening into the trail,
children running over the trail, etc. Not exactly the safest setup.

* Option C does not address my 2nd observation -- it would only lengthen the time to reach Bethesda
downtown from LFT.

Option C is not the way to go. Besides problems discussed at the meeting (being expensive and damaging to
the environment), there are three additional issues to take into account:

* Option C would be convenient for going to Bethesda downtown from LFT (my 2nd observation), but it would
be useless for daily commuters who are much more likely to turn south when reaching CCT to go to work to
downtonw DC (my st observation). So for most traffic Option C makes an unnecessary north detour,
lengthening the commute by a few hundred yards. Whoever was crossing at Hillandale, will most likely ignore
the "option C trail" and continue cutting through the parking lot.

* This option would effectively change one safety issue with another. To reach the crossing over Hillandale,
bikers and pedestrian would be routed through Willett Parkway, which is really just a glorified parking lot
(including for our car, as it happens). So you'll be taking traffic away from the fairly spacious pool parking lot
and dumping it into the much more constrained space of a residential parking lot. Even if you route the trail
around Willett (e.g., make a sidewalk that goes on the West side of until reaching Hillandale), many commuters
will still likely shortcut through Willett.

* This option creates a second pedestrian crossing over Hillandale road, just 100 yards north of the existing one
(that connects LFT to the pool parking log). This will unnecessarily slow down traffic. Or will you close the
existing one (just renovated after the road repairs)? But that would only worsen the first issue with this option --
it lengthens the way to Washington.

Option A (possibly with a small medification) is the way go:

* It reuses the existing crossing over Hillandale.

* It completely avoids the pool parking exits which, in my opinion, should be the main safety concern to be
addressed by the project.

* It appears shorter than B, and comparable to the current shortcut through the parking lot.

* It splits the difference between shortening the distance to Bethesda (addressing 2nd observation), while only
marginally increasing it going to Washington (1st observation), at the benefit of greatly improved safety.

* Minor modification: This trail could be even shorter it it met CCT at a 90 degree angle (the map suggests that
currently it is planned to turn slightly to the north when approaching CCT, which makes little sense for
commuters to DC). A straight angle at the intersection is also likely to be safer (better visibility from all angles).

Other suggestions (confirming some observations from the July 28 meeting):

* The Hillandale crossing needs to be illuminated. It is dangerous at night, and cars are usually not slowing
down for bikers (unlike at the crossing where CCT crosses Little Falls Parkway, where drivers are used by now
to slow down).

* An island in the middle of the Hillandale crossing would be useful (with a passthrough for bikers).

Finally, I want to touch on the concerns raised in the KFII Board letter. {t appears that a small number of KFII
residents whose windows face the pool (I repeat, I am actually one of them) have monopolized the position the
condo association, and are ready to kill the clearly superior option A because it would imply marginally less
vegetation. These concerns have merit, but they can be addressed by minimizing the number of cut trees (the
July 28 meeting notes suggest that only three would be cut, which I find reasonable) and planting new ones.

Hope you will find these comment helpful.

Thank you,



Alexander Culiuc

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: KF2-NoReply <kf2.noreply @ gmail.com>
Date: Mon, Nov 2, 2015 at 11:16 AM

Subject: Capital Crescent Trail

To:

As you probably know, the Maryland National Capital Parks and Planning
Commission is considering ways to link the Capital Crescent Trail with the
Little Falls Trail. Whatever is done will have a direct impact on many of
our residents. The Board of Directors has written to the parks
department to express its views on the proposals under consideration. A
copy of that letter is attached.

This email is intended only for residents and unit owners of Kenwood Forest Condominium II.
If you are not a resident or owner, please email kenwoodforest2 @verizon.net to have your email address
removed.

You are receiving this email because your email address was provided to General Manager Oriel
Jimenez. Your email address will remain confidential and be used only for Board-approved messages.

All requests to change, add, or remove an email address should be sent to Mr. Jimenez
at kenwoodforest2 @verizon.net

Lt



November 7, 2015

William Payton, Project Manager
Montgomery County Parks

9500 Brunett Avenue

Silver Spring, MD 20901

Dear Mr. Payton:

I am a neighbor who owns (and lives in} a townhouse near the proposed connection
between the Capital Crescent and Little Falls Trails. I live at 4849 Chevy Chase Drive,
Chevy Chase, MD 20815.

I am writing to express my strong support for Options A and C. Both of these plans
would be widely used by my neighbors and me. The reason I choose to live here is the
closeness to the Capital Crescent Trail, which allows my children and I to bike and jog
for exercise, as well as to easily go to downtown Bethesda without driving and hunting
for parking. Because Options A and C make it easier to get on the Capital Crescent Trail,
they make it less likely that my neighbors and I will take our

cars when we go to downtown Bethesda, reducing traffic congestion and the demand for
parking in Bethesda.

Options A and C both make it much easier to for my family and others in my
neighborhood to get on and off the trail. We are also frequent users of Norwood Park and
its playground, as well as the Little Falls Trails. Options A and C would make it much
easier for us to use all these open spaces as an integrated whole. This will improve our
quality of life greatly.

Option B would achieve none of these goals. The way the Option B connection is laid
out, the proposed new sidewalk will actually be less convenient than simply walking or
bike riding through the Bethesda pool parking lot, which is dangerous and what people
do now. As a frequent walker in this area, it seems very likely that if Option B is
constructed, almost no one will use the new sidewalk because walking through the pool
parking lot will continue to be the more direct route. Option B will not improve the
convenience or safety of traveling between the Capital Crescent and Little Fall Trails for
most people.

Finally, let me note that I am a member of the Kenwood Forrest Condominium II
Association. I know that the association’s Board of Directors recently sent a letter to you
in support of Option B. That opinion only represents the very small number of condo
association members who attend the monthly meetings and vote in condo association
elections. Typically only about 10 people attend the monthly association meetings out of



200 unit owners. There are many condo owners who are not aware at all of this issue, as
well as many of us who support Options A and C. Please don’t let the “not in my back
yard” preferences of a very small number of condo owners prevent us from having a trail
connector that is useful to all those who live in this area. Options A and C will clearly be
much more beneficial to the quality of life of our wider community.

Sincerely,

Jonathar: Ladd

4849 Chevy Chase Drive
Chevy Chase, MD 20815

cc: Mike Riley, Director, Montgomery County Parks
Michael Ma, Acting Chief of Development, Montgomery County Parks
Ron Tripp, Chairman of the Board, Coalition for the Capital Crescent Trail
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December 17, 2015
Mr. Riley,

Enclosed find the petitions I mentioned in my email to you today...

p/ @ Bn Aot

A Balzer-Martin




TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

We are opposed to building this connector trai} for the following reasons:

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for

many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B} such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge,

<y - . M D20815

Name and Signature Address Email
Ty C Age A CFAR flandale RA.
S ' Cmsh{ Nase, M 9
. é?‘;?—'*‘[ﬂlm&;ﬂt

Ve s
Lwra Sp&a)

(gla72 Wiomdale

YU DAt

Chase, MO
cANENY J oS

T s fo

il ﬂf’/ (ﬂf"’faw D7
ﬁ%’ff 55?%; /P 55

Y

4ot E C. DI

/
g\/(;nf\/ '/]/\G-t"{_c",\'i
Vo

Ce DR ZeseisT

Aroch. Facktn 77

qg2i () 20/ Chose
107

Uf"-%.‘ 2

Clovy (Poee. 190 2071

=

2 4

/nvﬁ Gl /ZZ.:M/J&'X»{

]

./4’2,@? 7 /{4;& oz f.%
/%/ 4 /4;9@; AV dozrs”

M idae | LS man

W 4 1D>—

6746 fillondals DA
“,lna»'% Chase , 1P

{

2085




TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS
CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Poo! parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycie traffic, we
could support moderate measures {akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS
CONNECTOR (August, 2015)
We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,600. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

"IfM-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Peol parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project,

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Optien B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the cuter edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opnosed o building this connector trail for the following reasnns:
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS
CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project buaget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for

many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those whao live niearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

° Both Options A and € bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

[f M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B} such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or

walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRATLS
CONNECTOR (August, 2015)
We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:
* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000., Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
Tnany years and have never seen the need for such a project.
Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail,
* Both Options Aand € bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homesin a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods,
If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicyele traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking

lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures {akin to those in Option Bj such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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August, 2015 TO: M-NCPPC

RE: OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS CONNECTOR

We are opposed to the current options for the, gipital Crescent-Little Falls connector for the following reasons:

¢ The amount of money is excessive, ranging from $300,000 to $600,000. (Surely, M-NCPPC can use these funds
for more pressing needs in other areas of the county.} Many of us have been walking and biking safely through
the Bethesda Pool area for many years and do not see the need for such an expenditure,

e Option A proposes to needlessly cut down trees (which benefit our environment and which assist in forming a
visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pools). This screen of irees benefits those who live nearby and those
who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail).

* Both Option A and especially Option C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way that can
affect the safety and relative quiet of the neighborhood.

If some form of connector must be built, we could support more moderate measures {akin to those described in Option
B) that would alter the parking lot area (perhaps with speed bumps, widening the sidewalk areas or constructing bike

lanes around the outer edges).
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRATLS

CONNECTOR (August, 2615)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Poo! parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such aproject.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

° Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (2kin to those in Option B} such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PRdPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Litile Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for

many years and have never seen the need for such a project,

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

° Both Options A and € bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

"1If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we

could support moderate measures
lot area with speed bumps, wideni

walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS
CONNECTOR {August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

° The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes te cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or hike near the Liitle Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this cannector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail, Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option'A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit cur environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures (akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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TO: M-NCPPC re: PROPOSED OPTIONS FOR CAPITAL CRESCENT-LITTLE FALLS TRAILS

CONNECTOR (August, 2015)

We are opposed to building this connector trail for the following reasons:

* The project budget is excessive at $300,000 to $600,000. Surely, M-NCPPC can use
these funds to improve trails in the County, including the Little Falls Trail. Many of
us have been walking and biking safely through the Bethesda Pool parking lot for
many years and have never seen the need for such a project.

* Option A needlessly proposes to cut down trees which benefit our environment and
form a visual and sound screen from the Bethesda pool. This screen of trees benefits
those who live nearby and those who walk or bike near the Little Falls Trail.

* Both Options A and C bring the Crescent Trail closer to neighboring homes in a way
that negatively affects the relative quiet and safety of our neighborhoods.

If M-NCPPC insists on making amendments to the parking lot to address bicycle traffic, we
could support moderate measures {akin to those in Option B) such as altering the parking
lot area with speed bumps, widening the existing sidewalk or constructing a bike lane or
walkway around the outer edge.
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